
The Orinda City Council held its
seventh public meeting on

Sept. 30 regarding the state-mandated
process for updating the Housing El-
ement of its General Plan. During the
prior cycle, Orinda was legally re-
quired to address reasonable accom-
modation for individuals with
disabilities, emergency housing and
transitional and supportive housing.
For the fifth cycle, the state is requir-
ing that cities address fourth cycle
flaws, assess current and projected
housing needs and create new Envi-
ronmental Impact Reports.

      
Orinda’s fifth cycle draft contains

six chapters: a user guide with intro-
duction describing the element’s pur-
pose, relationship to the city’s General
Plan and drafting process; an evalua-
tion of the prior Housing Element’s
efficacy with recommendations for
fixing deficiencies; an analysis of
Orinda’s current and future housing
needs covering demographics, energy
conservation, and housing stock char-
acteristics, affordability and special
housing needs; a description of sites
which could support new housing in
2015-2023 (to be finalized after EIR
completion); identification of poten-
tial housing development constraints
(real estate costs, environmental haz-
ards, high interest rates); and Orinda’s
official housing policies.

      
According to recent staff reports

to the Orinda City Council and
Orinda Planning Commission, cities
must demonstrate their availability of
land to meet Regional Housing Needs
Allocations, or RHNAs, assigned to
them by the state. Accommodation of
market-rate housing RHNAs “is ac-
complished through the existing sup-
ply of vacant land zoned and available

for single-family development.”

      
When proving to the state they

are meeting their legally-mandated
RHNAs for below-market-rate hous-
ing, cities may cite recent housing
production illustrating that “afford-
able units have been created and are
financially feasible,” show affordable
housing subsidies exist and are effec-
tive, or “zone land for multi-family
development and take advantage of a
‘safe harbor’ in the law that deems
certain densities as appropriate to ac-
commodate housing for lower in-
come households.”

     
To date, Orinda’s below-mar-

ket-rate RHNA accommodation has
been achieved via: zoning and gov-
ernment subsidies facilitating de-
velopment of the Monteverde
Senior Apartments, zoning allow-
ing second units in single-family
neighborhoods, policies requiring
Orinda Grove developers to include
eight below-market-rate homes,
and “default density” zoning of 20
units per acre on sites still to be de-
termined – which allows, but does
not require, property owners to
build. The “safe harbor” will ad-
dress 50 units not accommodated
by other methods. The draft EIR is
currently undergoing revision,
based on suggestions from mem-
bers of the Orinda Planning Com-
mission following input from
residents at a Sept. 9 meeting.  

      
Orinda’s leaders are pushing to

meet the state’s Jan. 31 deadline for
fifth cycle Housing Element submis-
sion in order to head off a state
penalty that would force noncompli-
ant cities to update their housing ele-
ments every four years rather than
every eight. Council members have

explained during several meetings
that an eight-year cycle would not
only reduce element-related costs
(staffing, the production of public

meeting materials, consultants), it
would free up city leaders, staff and
residents to discuss other pressing is-
sues, including road and drain repairs

and the improvements Orindans want
to see made to their downtown. To
learn more, visit the city’s website –
www.cityoforinda.org.
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TOWARD CLOSING COSTS
UP TO

Thanks to SAFE Credit Union, a smaller down payment 
doesn’t have to come between you and your dream 
home. With our 80-10-10 Home Loan option,  you can 
become a homeowner for as little as 10% down1 – and you  
won’t even need to pay private mortgage insurance. We’ll 
even give you up to $3,000 in lender credits toward your 
closing costs. For home buyers on a budget, that’s big 
news. Find out  today’s low rates and speak to your local 
SAFE Mortgage O�  cer, 
call (800) SEE-SAFE, 
ext. 2772 or visit 
safecu.org/homeloans.

homeownershappy.
makesA mortgage that

NMLS# 466072

1 Loan-to-value is based on the lesser of purchase price or appraised value. SAFE fi rst and second mortgages must close concurrently.
2 Credits for closing costs cannot be applied to discount points or loan-level price adjustments. New purchase, owner-occupied properties only. Not 
available for refi nance of existing SAFE loan. Subject to credit approval and membership eligibility. Off er only available to members who live or work 
in Contra Costa County. Complete application must be submitted by 12/31/2014. Other restrictions may apply. See SAFE for details.

HillaryWeiner.com
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Jason is a product 
and parent of our 
Orinda schools, 
running as an 
experienced
consensus 
builder who will 
bring independent 
thinking and fiscal 
prudence to the
school board.

He has been 
endorsed by city 
leaders, parents, 
teachers and 
others. See more at 
JasonKaune.com!

Orinda’s Fifth Cycle Housing Element Takes Shape
By Laurie Snyder

From Front Page
Orinda Honors the Memory
of  Its First Mayor
... continued from page A1

      
Heggie, who passed away in

2012, was respected by world leaders
and neighbors alike, earning Orinda’s
Citizen of the Year Award and the
Government of Belgium’s Order of
Leopold. (See sidebar for further ac-
complishments.)

      
He was “dignified, fair, respect-

ful, honest, intelligent,” said Landers.
“You could not find a finer represen-
tative to start a city out on the right
foot.” After their council terms ended,
the pair partnered to establish
Orinda’s Sister City program with the
Czech Republic. “This August, we
welcomed our 15th student from
Tábor to study at Miramonte.”

      
Former mayor Laura Abrams re-

called first meeting him while work-
ing to save Orinda’s art deco theater.
It was “his prestige … his personality
… his manner of being. It was his re-
lationship with the community which
enabled him to act on our behalf,”
said Abrams. Both he and his wife,
Bea, gave so much, “and did it in a
way that was gracious and inclusive
and gentle and kind.”

      
“I really got to know him well in

1984 when the whole incorporation
effort started,” said former mayor
Joyce Hawkins. “We were the new
guys on the block. It was very impor-
tant for the community to have a
standing, to establish itself. He was
such a respectful person and was so
respected himself.” It was Heggie’s
expertise in diplomacy, she noted,
which helped Orinda become a player
in the county.

      
But marvelous as these speeches

were, it was 120 seconds unseen by
many which captured the day’s true
essence. Two preschoolers, making a
beeline for the library in hopes of
finding the best book ever, were mo-
mentarily diverted from their mom-
chaperoned mission by the sight of –
cupcakes! As they buzzed around
Heggie Plaza under the dazzling blue
sky – heedless of the high wattage
VIPs around them, they knew only
that it was a great day to be alive in
their hometown. 

      
And it was such flashes of clarity

that were what Mayor Richard Heg-
gie wanted for all of us.

Accomplishments of Richard Heggie,
Orinda’s First Mayor (abridged list)
Richard Heggie graduated from UC Berkeley while serving at sea as a
World War II naval officer. He met his wife, Bea, at Cal and also earned a
master’s degree in international relations there. His 19 years with the Asia
Foundation took him to Sri Lanka, India, Pakistan, Japan, and the
Philippines. Through the 1970s and early 1980s, he led the World Affairs
Council of Northern California. He was also:

• President and Lifetime Achievement Award Recipient, Japan Society
of Northern California

• President, National Council of Community World Affairs
Organizations

• Regent and Wheeler Oak Award Recipient, University of California 
• President, University of California Alumni Association 
• President, Society for Asian Art
• President, League of California Cities – East Bay Division
• Vice President, Oakland Museum Board of Directors
• Trustee, UC Berkeley Foundation
• Chair, San Francisco Committee on Foreign Relations
• Vice Chair, Chinese Culture Foundation
• Director Emeritus, East Bay Community Foundation
• Board Member: American Red Cross Bay Area, California

Shakespeare Theatre, Institute of International Education – West
Coast Chapter, International House – UC Berkeley, Kennedy King
Scholarship Fund, Osaka Sister City Association




